
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Tuesday, October 3, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Adam Birnbaum, Sandra Meyer, Valerie Pletcher, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Jim Witkop, Teri Patterson, Lisa Waters, Jack Letzkus, Jill Handman, Nate Smith, Mary Pletcher, Manny Mangahas, Chris DelGrosso.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Sept. 5, 2017 Minutes as presented – A.Birnbaum motions, V.Doherty seconds. September minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

Welcome Fall! We have completed the first month of school and everyone is settling in nicely. This week is Lake Braddock week. Dr. Brabrand will flip the coin at the football game this Friday and have dinner with the staff before the game. Last year, there was over $6,000 of graffiti damage done at Robinson and Lake Braddock. This year, we want to prevent any damage or destruction so a KIT will be sent on behalf of both Principals requesting that students channel their energy toward raising funds and awareness for breast cancer. The game will be a PINK OUT and we hope to raise a lot of money! Our schools are rivals but we don’t need to destroy things.

Our thanks to the Athletic Boosters for hosting Chris Herren, a former NBA star, who shared his story of success only to lose it all to alcohol and drug addiction. Why did we bring Chris here this week? We had seven drunk students at the Robinson/Lake Braddock football game last year, and some were 7th graders. We need to be proactive and spread the message that drugs and al[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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cohol can destroy your future. There was a concensus among the students that Chris’s story had an impact on them and they thought his message was great. Many kids had questions and were engaged in the presentation. Though it was attended by only a portion of the student body, it was also live-streamed into classrooms for teachers to view and Mr. Good does have a copy of the presentation so perhaps we can show it again during RAISE. There are a lot of challenges faced by our children and by student athletes, especially those that may not have a functional home life. We would definitely consider having Mr. Herran come back and speak again.

We are heading into the second half of the 1st quarter. We are not mailing report cards this year - all grades will be posted online on SIS. A KIT will be going out to explain the change, as well as a phone message so we can reach all parents. We will offer to print out a copy of a student’s grade report as requested. The main reason for this change is the county will no longer pay for mailing home interims or report cards. We encourage you to please provide feedback if you have any concerns or questions on this new procedure.

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith

PTSA spirit wear is available online. Please contact J.Witkop for a link if you wish to order any spirit wear.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

There was a discussion regarding shortfalls in the budget. We are still bringing in membership funds and have received extra funds from Ramping Up and Math Boot Camp but still show a shortfall. We will need to wait until after Marketplace to see if we need to make further budget adjustments. S.Smith and S.Meyer will discuss further.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

Parent Resource Night/Wellness Information will be held on Oct. 12th at 7:00pm. We will have a table set up to collect membership fees and answer general questions about the PTSA.

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum

Regarding the Reflections program, we are looking for volunteers to get posters up around school to get the word out about the program. Reflections submissions are due by Nov. 3rd.

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: Jack Letzkus

J.Letzkus will continue to send out information on social media and will use the calendar feature in Membership Toolkit to send information out on a weekly basis. Please send any information you wish to send out via social media to Jack.
Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: Jill Handman

J.Handman reviewed the sales ad handout she sent to 30 local businesses - currently, she has not heard back from anyone. We would like to get the word out to other potential advertisers so she will send a note to M.Dennison to request volunteers to circulate the flyer. It was also suggested that she provide a copy to all the Marketplace vendors as a means for advertising and to the Marketplace volunteers as they canvas shopping centers for donations.

J.Handman will also get the names of those students who completed the opt-out form and work on finalizing the online directory.

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Chris DelGrosso

The MYIBP application was recently submitted and IB representatives will be coming in the spring to determine our status and confirm we are good to go! There are currently 170 10th graders completing their project which entails approx. 25 hours of work. The exhibition will be presented the night of the Art Show in the spring.

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson

Two recent events were well attended. The Volunteer Tea was held on Sept. 15th and M. Dennison did a great job! This event is to thank existing volunteers and also get new parents involved in the PTSA and school functions. Perhaps next year we can print something on behalf of the PTSA (a Committee list with contact information) to hand out to all volunteers. Also, New Kids On The Block was held on Sept. 26th and approx. 100 new students attended. Robinson student ambassadors were there to welcome them to Robinson!

We will be holding the Health and Vision screening on Oct. 4th and 5th and we are looking for volunteers to assist. M.Dennison will send out a SUG requesting volunteers.

Also, we occasionally need volunteers to bake or bring in sodas for an event. If you have a friend or neighbor that may be interested in helping, please send their contact information to T.Patterson.

Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

We need to circulated information to get raffle ticket sales up. Perhaps we can get our information out to other local PTA’s - V.Pletcher has the name of one in Fairfax City.

We currently have only two student groups signed up with a table so if you know of a student group at Robinson that would be interested, please have them contact V.Doherty. T.Phillips will send out a “last call to get your spot” to all Robinson groups.

A.Riddick will investigate the cost for purchasing Popsockets with a Ram logo. She will plan to purchase 100 and sell them for $10.

We will start putting Marketplace signs out next week in the community and advertise that it’s a FREE event! We will have several food trucks on site as well as the INOVA Bloodmobile.

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

We will need to verify Membership numbers with what funds we have received this year. We are currently behind our goal of where we were last year, especially for teacher sponsorships. We will concentrate on a drive next month with a push from the student body.

We are transitioning to online membership and the digital directory. This will save us money on printing costs. 

Our push will be to communicate information to our membership in a timely manner and get people engaged. V.Pletcher prepared an outline of projected newsletter dates as well as a membership marketing plan. It is the hope to use the Membership Toolkit to prepare a newsletter with important news and infomation relevant to members and the Robinson Community. We will need content sent to us to complete the newsletter. A Google form has been created so information can be included in the newsletter as well as other communication means (Twitter, FaceBook, GMR, etc.). It may be necessary to occasionally send emails to members to share important or urgent messages on PTSA events. 

There was a discussion regarding what we wish to communicate included promoting the work the PTSA does, as well as sharing news and providing services to our community. J.Witkop will put all of our published newsletters on our website. It was suggested that perhaps the Journalism teacher and her students could assist with interviews and content for the newsletter. Also, N.Smith and J.Letzkus will work with Mr. Eline to produce short videos that can be inserted into the newsletter.

Communication can also be sent via Twitter and the Robinson PTSA FaceBook page. If you have any information you would like to send out by this means, please send the content/link to J.Letzkus to tweet/place on PTSA FB page.  

An idea for a ‘member-only’ Meet & Greet with Mr. Eline was discussed, giving members an opportunity for a casual gathering to discuss ideas.
Newsletter: No report
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections: No report (see VP Admin)

Scholarships: Lisa Waters

L.Waters spoke to H.Gonzales and also spoke to E.Doyle to keep her in the loop. We will start campaigning in early January to start advertising for the scholarships. Pam Hickenbotham’s husband contacted Mr. Eline and he will forward his email to L.Waters. We will also determine how much the Heenan family plans to donate and will adjust the scholarships accordingly.

School Funding: No report

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

The board is encouraged to send a note using Google Groups to communicate to everyone at once:  rssptsaboard@googlegroups.com Also, please direct any questions to webmaster@robinsonptsa.org.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  We need to move the April 4th PTSA Student Focused meeting to April 5th due to space issues.

A.Riddick briefly proposed reviewing the requirements to move from a PTSA to a PTO. Amy coordinated the transfer to a PTO at Bonnie Brae several years ago. It was decided that we would need a separate meeting and to table this discussion until the Nov. board meeting. S.Smith indicated that we will advertise the discussion topic so any parents who are interested can attend the meeting.

Adjournment 9:00 pm

Upcoming PTSA meetings:

11/8/17 - Board Meeting (Wed. meeting)

12/5/17 - Board Meeting

1/3/18 - General Membership Meeting - Recital Hall (Wed. meeting)

2/6/18 - Board Meeting 

3/6/18 - Board Meeting

4/5/18 - Student Focused General Membership meeting - 3:00pm in Gold cafeteria - Thursday afternoon

5/1/18 - Board Meeting

6/5/18 - General Membership Meeting - location TBD


